Approved Minutes of the Faculty Affairs Meeting

November 19, 2010 
(approved 12/3/10: 6, 0, 1)
Present:  K. Harris, M. Lewandowski, L. Sperry, R. Guell (Exec Liaison), A. Solesky (SPF Advocate), J. West, D. Nichols, L. Behrendt, H. Ganapathy-Coleman, N.  Rogers (AA Liaison)

Absent:  None
The meeting was called to order at 2:30 p.m. in Cunningham Library room 028.

1.  Approval of the minutes of 11-12-10 (4-0-1)

2. Reports

a. Academic Affairs (Rogers)

i. NCA visit went well, and  ISU received an overall good report

b.  Executive Committee Liaison (Guell)

i. The majority of Exec Committee’s time has been spent working through FAC items.

c. Special Purpose Faculty Advocate (Solesky)—no report

d. FAC Chair (Sperry)

i. The constitutional amendments sent from FAC through Exec are presented one month, and then voted on by Senate the following month.  The amendments must pass with a 2/3 vote in Senate and will then go on for a faculty vote.  The faculty vote must take place within two weeks of the Senate’s approval.  Given the upcoming semester break, Chairperson Lamb is working to make the 2 week period begin with the opening of the university in January 2011.

ii. The Professional Conduct policy authored by Guell and Lotspeich and passed by FAC has passed the Senate.

iii. Sabbatical leave suggestions have not yet made it to the Exec agenda for discussion.

3.  Old Business

a. Procedure for Annual Audit of Faculty Senate Elections

i. The committee agreed the procedure needs to guarantee the following information:

1. Did every eligible faculty member (tenured and tenure-track) receive one and only one ballot?—this might be accomplished through verification of the ISU email addresses for all tenured and tenure-track faculty from Office of the Provost and Vice-President for Academic Affairs

2. Were the results counted accurately?—this might be accomplished through a) clear advertisement of the end date for the voting and b) verification of the use of a program that accurately tabulates the votes

ii.  Guell suggested the addition of a third point that would address oversight of each candidate’s eligibility and that the signatures on their petition were made by individuals allowed to sign said document.

iii. The motion was made to table completion of the procedure process until Virgil Sheets can make a presentation on how the entire process occurs.  Kelly Wilkinson, who has expertise in Qualtrics, will be invited to attend along with Sheets.  The motion passed 7-0-0.
b. Assessment Council Report

i. NCA will require a written report in 2013 on Foundational Studies and majors.  This report will require one year’s worth of data.  It is assumed that Ruth Cain will take a leadership role in this process.

4.  New Business

a. Charge 10—Examine the Summer School policy regarding the minimum enrollment for sections to be offered.

i. The discussion focused on 505.12.5—Enrollment Guidelines

1. The policy for summer school enrollment has been 15 students for undergraduate courses, 12 students 4/500 level courses, or 8 students for a graduate course.
2. The last part of 505.12.5, “the department chair may offer an opportunity to the faculty member to teach the course at a pro-rated salary” as new information for some FAC members.

3. Discussion included:

a. Should there be a level of decision making at the college level?

b. Who in the administration makes the decision about whether a class will go?  In consultation with whom?

c. How many courses are cancelled every summer?

d. Should 505.12.5 be deleted?

4.  FAC will request more information from Bob Guell on where the charge      

     came from.
b.  Charge 6—Review guidelines for promotion to full professor and determine if those guidelines are adequate.

i. Discussion regarding differences between each of the colleges’ standards.  

ii. Motion was made that the University guidelines are adequate as written.  The motion passed 7-0-0.

The meeting adjourned at 3:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Behrendt, Secretary ’10-‘11

